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From the President 

Dear Zontians,

I recently attended the District 24 Conference at Tweed Heads and had the opportunity to meet many interesting Zontians, hear inspiring female speakers and learn more about the workings of Zonta International.  I was pleased to also have the company of Margaret Evans and Maria Stevenson!  A copy of the District 24 Conference newsletter has been included with this newsletter and provides a summary of the conference highlights.  The motion was passed regarding the division of District 24, which will now make Queensland a separate district from New South Wales and the ACT.  Also, our club received positive feedback regarding our Heritage Homes project, thanks to the lovely display made by Angela Yates and Margaret Llewellyn.

The first Area 6 sub-committee meeting has been held and Kate Kunzelman has volunteered to lead this planning group.  Thank you!  We are in the process of liasing with Ans Van Erp (Area 6 Director) and Patricia Lawson (District 24 Governor) regarding a suitable date in March or April.  The committee is also brainstorming possible venues, speakers and social activities for what is sure to be a fantastic weekend!

One of the challenges ahead for our club is how we can better retain newer members.  In recent times, we have seen a number of people join and then take leave or resign due to a variety of reasons, including family and work-related.  The Toowoomba City Club invites prospective members along to meetings/events for six months prior to offering invitations to join, and they have found this approach helps to maintain members over the longer term.  Continuing our mentoring of new members will also be important.  Another suggestion that was raised at the District 24 Conference was to more regularly invite women to attend to our meetings when we have guest speakers, so that they can meet other members and learn more about our club and projects.  Another suggestion included making more of an effort to find out what interests prospective members, and discuss Zonta initiatives that relate to these interests that they could become involved in.  We also have to remember that many people who are 

interested in joining may be waiting to be “invited” to join the club, and we may need to be more proactive regarding these steps in conjunction with club procedures.  Other clubs have suggested that holding a “Discovering Zonta” afternoon workshop for the club can be a useful way of better integrating new members and providing fellowship for all members.

I wanted to make a quick mention that the Warwick Club is hoping to start their own knitting project for Indigenous babies, after hearing our recent knitting activity.  It is great to see good ideas spread, not only within our local community but also among other Zonta clubs.

Stay tuned for further developments on the Zonta Club of West Moreton website.  Margaret Llewellyn and the newsletter committee, with the assistance of Joc Steele and Ros Kinder, will be helping to keep it updated.  Also, please note that the District 24 website contains a lot of helpful information and resources.  

There are many exciting events ahead in the Zonta calendar, including:

· Birthing kit assembly day in Brisbane—September 22nd
· Breast cushion making with SOW committee—September 29th
· Arias at Sunset—October 27th
Be sure to check it out! Be sure to mark your calendars…and await further details…!

It was wonderful to see so many Zontians, family members and friends out at the recent theatre night, “South Pacific”.  A special thanks for Alison McGrath for organising the tickets, which made for an enjoyable and successful fundraising and fellowship evening.

I look forward to the interesting speakers that have been organised for our September and October dinner meetings…see you then!

Warm regards,

Amy

SEPTEMBER

MEETING DETAILS

Monday 24 September 2007

6.15pm for 6.45pm 

at the Ipswich Club

Birthday Celebration Dinner
Partners and friends are welcome

IMPORTANT 

please phone 

Helen Brodie
3281 3509
to

· advise apologies and confirm attendance 

· advise any special dietary requests 
(e.g. a vegetarian meal)

before
9:00am Friday 
21 September 2007
REMINDER: If apologies are not received by stipulated time of the meeting week, you are required to pay for the cost of the dinner. The Treasurer will send you an invoice.

REMINDER: If it is an ordinary night you only need to phone if you are NOT coming to the meeting … but if it is a guest night then ALL members should phone to indicate whether they are coming or not. 

Arias at Sunset

Date: 27 October 2007
Combined Zonta Club Event

Invite you to join us for the

BIRTHING KIT ASSEMBLY DAY

Saturday 22 September 2007

at 

9.00am – 12 noon
In Room 212, Prentice Building, University of Queensland, St Lucia

Morning Tea Supplied 

RSVP – judih@fkp.com.au 
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Pam, Amy and Robyn hard at work preparing for the Heritage Home Tour
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Dorinda, Dianne and Pat Kelly preparing the lunch for the Heritage Homes Tour
Open Garden

Through the Australian Open Garden Scheme at

Nev & Pat Kelly’s home

Place: 25 Macquarie Street, Booval

Date: Saturday and Sunday 20, 21 October 2007

Time: 10am to 5:30pm

$10,000 Club

 

A friendly reminder that there are still tickets in the $10,000 Club to be sold.  Approximately 80 tickets remain (from 200) at $100 per ticket.  We ask that all Zontians support this key fundraising initiative.
Drawn: Zonta’s Christmas Party. First prize (only prize) $10,000.00.
  

Programme

Firstly we hope that everyone who attended the Christmas in July Winter Wonderland Dinner enjoyed themselves.  I am sure we can all report that the heating in the Function Room works exceptionally well!

Thanks to Leonie for securing the location and organising our speaker Judy Parrott to share her experiences in working in Antarctica.  I would also like to extend a big thank you to our cheery Santa Gaye who did an excellent job especially with the hot Santa suit on!  

I am sure our presents that were placed under the Christmas trees have been put to good use and have been well received.  Thank you everyone for your generosity.

Our upcoming dinner will be our Birthday Celebration Dinner to be held at the Ipswich Club on Monday 24th September. Get set for a special evening and remember that partners/friends are more than welcome.

Toni Risson our Guest Speaker for the evening is an acclaimed author and a graduate from The University of Queensland (Ipswich). 


Her recent work Aphrodite and The Mixed Grill, chronicles Greek cafes in 20th Century Australia and focuses on the Ipswich region. Her work outlines how Greek immigrant run shops brought American treats such as ice-cream sodas to Australian towns.   Her previous novels Batty Business and Licking Lizards were both aimed at the popular and competitive children’s market. 


Toni is now completing a PhD focusing on the area of society and culture – we look forward to her presentation. 

Thank you to those members who have submitted suggestions for further guest speakers - keep them coming!

Dorinda Baar

Chairperson
Public Relations

Communications

Newsletter

The newsletter committee met and discussed our newsletter for this month. The reports need to be in by at least 10 days prior to our meeting. This gives us all time to collate the news to make it a newsworthy report to you all.
We understand that everyone is busy, however we do ask for your cooperation on this.

 
Pam Smallwood is waiting on ZONTA MEMBERSHIP NUMBERS. To all members who have joined since early 2006 please arrange to give this to Pam as soon 
as possible as she wants to get the archives up to date as soon as possible. These numbers are found on your address slip inside the plastic of your Zontian Magazine.
 
Our Angela Yates won one of her rowing races on the 9th September and now you will find Angela rowing on the river in a non-competitive manner.

Margaret Llewellyn

Chairperson

Finance

Fundraising

Sponsorship

I hope that all that attended the “South Pacific” musical last Friday had a fabulous evening.  Thank you to all who supported this fundraiser.  The profit made from this will be $300.

Have you booked your table yet for “Arias at Sunset” to be held on    Saturday 27th October?
This is an amazing event held in the grounds of Booval House with singers from Opera Queensland.  

Bookings to Pam Lane.

Next Finance and Fundraising Meeting still to be confirmed.

Alison McGrath
Chairperson
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Kath and Carolyn hard at work for the Heritage Homes morning tea


Update on…
KICKZ Knit (for) Indigenous (and other) Cool Kids (with) Zonta.
To date we have sent 138+ articles (baby jumpers, blankets, leggings and beanies and some children's jumpers too) to various agencies across the country.  Each item is wrapped in cellophane and includes a gift tag from Zonta West Moreton.
 

Any lucky Zontians who happen to receive flowers - could you please save the cellophane for wrapping the larger items?

If you have forwarded items from non-Zonta knitters, please let Margaret Llewellyn know the name and address so that we may send a thank-you letter.

Other messages…

Our sincere condolences to Sheila Ireland whose sister passed away recently and to the family of past Zontian West Moreton member Kath Faulkner who passed away and to Alison Mc Grath who lost her Dad recently.

To happier news congratulations to Garth and Margaret Llewellyn who welcomed into the world on Fathers Day a brand new grand daughter Dior Annee Wareham. Proud Parents Monique and 

David Wareham.

And congratulations to our own President Amy who is expecting her own little arrival in February. We all hope the pregnancy is a healthy and happy one!
Sadly we will be losing Pam Smallwood to the Sunshine Coast shortly.  Our hardworking archivist will be relocating to the Coast with her husband later this year.  We wish Pam and her family all the very best for the move.

Heritage Homes Tour
For the past five years one of the annual fundraising events for Zonta West Moreton is the Heritage Homes Tour. 
Approximately 120 guests visit five historic homes in Ipswich on a Sunday bus tour, which spans morning tea and lunch.

This year the tour raised approximately $5,000 with sponsorship from the Ipswich City Council and other local businesses.

A special thank you to Bev Johnston and Pam Lane who worked tirelessly to put this fabulous event together.
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Gooloowan - one of more than 2000 Heritage Listed houses in the West Moreton Area
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Tina Kelly’s home at Newtown where guests enjoyed a sumptuous lunch
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Zontians hard at work preparing for the Heritage Homes Tour lunch 2007
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